Hearing Minutes
Spring Green Plan Commission and 

The Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee

Wednesday, May 20, 2015
7:00 pm

1. Marcus called the Hearing to order at 7:01 p.m. as a Hearing of the Spring Green Plan Commission, and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee. 
Members present: Joel Marcus, Bob Tennant (JEZC), Eugene Hausner, Greg Prem (JEZC), Michael Broh, Dan Vernon, and Brad Hutnik (JEZC).    
JEZC members present: Sherryl Jones. Jim Sprecher arrived at 7:02 p.m. Fred Iausley arrived at 7:04 p.m.
Others present: Wendy Crary, Bonnie Richardson, Steve Richardson, and Eric Ferguson. Patti Peltier arrived at 7:05 p.m.
2. Crary appointed minute taker.
3. Motion by Broh, second by Hausner, to approve agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.
4. Discussion on the consideration of a request by Bill & Sandy Prem to correct the zoning map for parcels #032-0641 & #032-0643-1, E4782 Kennedy Road, Town of Spring Green from ARE Extraterritorial Existing Agricultural Residential District to B-6 Extraterritorial Wholesale and Service District. B. Richardson asked, “Is there any way we can find out where the original permit is for zoning?” Crary explained that it was most likely not possible to find a permit but that minutes could be reviewed for information. Marcus explained the reason for the zoning map correction. B. Richardson inquired about permit process. Crary explained the process that occurs today along with record keeping practices as of now. S. Richardson stated that he believes the original zoning of the property occurred through the Town of Spring Green prior to Extraterritorial Zoning. B. Richardson explained that Prem Meats was small to start with and then the business exploded. When the business moved to highway 14 it was very nice but now they are renting to another business and they are concerned with the proposed addition of a micro distillery. 
5. Discussion on the consideration to add “Micro Distillery”, “Microbrewery”, and “Winery” as conditional uses under Section 3.06C in the B-6 District. B. Richardson stated, “We would prefer that these not be added uses”. S. Richardson said, “It’s a shared driveway, we would prefer that product only be sold off site, not retail, we don’t want tastings and a lot of traffic”. Iausly explained the ordinance amendment and conditional use process regarding hearing notices in the newspaper and mailed to neighbors. Ferguson inquired about definitions for micro distillery, microbrewery, and winery. 
6. General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment. 
7. Adjourn.  Motion by Tennant, second by Vernon, to adjourn at 7:16 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

